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The Department of Defense made clear to Turkey - as did the President - that we do not

endorse a Turkish operation in Northern Syria. The U.S. Armed Forces will not support,

or be involved in any such operation.

In conversations between the Department and the Turkish military we have consistently

stressed that coordination and cooperation were the best path toward security in the area.

Secretary Esper and Chairman Milley reiterated to their respective Turkish counterparts

that unilateral action creates risks for Turkey.  As the President has stated, Turkey would

be responsible, along with European nations and others, for thousands of ISIS fighters

who had been captured and defeated in the campaign lead by the United States. 

We will work with our other NATO allies and Coalition partners to reiterate to Turkey the

possible destabilizing consequences of potential actions to Turkey, the region, and

beyond.
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